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A Parent Teacher Meeting (PTM) of BCA Semester-II and Semester-IV was held on August 

31st, 2024, in the Department of Vocational Studies office. The meeting aimed to foster 

communication between the institution and parents, discussing student progress, attendance, 

and academic performance. 

The session began with an address by the Coordinator BCA, Prof. Pushpa Tewari, who warmly 

welcomed all the parents and expressed her gratitude for their involvement in the academic 

journey of their children. She emphasized the importance of continuous collaboration between 

Parents and the college to ensure the holistic development of the students.  Further Prof Uday 

K Sinha from the BCA Wing also addressed the gathering and discussed the importance of 

Spoken Tutorial Project of IIT Bombay and explained how it can enhance the employability 

skills of the students. 

Prof-In-Charge girls’ Wing Dr. Ranjana Das also attended the event and discussed the 

importance of attending classes and LAB sessions for better and consistent performance. 

All the functionaries and teachers from the department like Prof Kaushik, Prof. Soni, Prof. 

Shilpa, Prof. Priyanka and Prof Chandan also joined the event and discussed their views and 

concerns regarding improving the performance of students.  

The important discussion points were as such: 

Student Attendance: The teachers presented reports on student attendance. It was noted that 

while most students maintained good attendance, a few students had irregular attendance, 

which impacted their academic performance. 

Academic Performance: Teachers discussed the academic performance of students, 

highlighting strengths and areas for improvement. Specific concerns were raised about students 

who were underperforming and strategies were suggested to help them improve.  

Regulations and Academic Structures: Dr. Ranjana Das, Prof Pushpa Tewari and Prof. Uday 

Sinha provided insights into the academic regulations and structures of the college. They also 



addressed any queries from parents regarding the curriculum and examination schedules. The 

observations on student discipline and behaviour were also shared with the parents. Positive 

reinforcement was encouraged for students who displayed exemplary behaviour and academic 

dedication. 

A remarkable number of Parents and students from Semester-II and Semester-IV joined the 

meeting and also filled the feedback form provided by the office. They gave their suggestions 

and discussed the importance of bridging the communication gap between parents and teachers. 

The PTM was a fruitful interaction among faculties, parents, and students. A total 51 Parents 

were able to gain a better understanding of their child's academic progress and attendance. The 

meeting concluded with a commitment from both parents and teachers to work together to 

support the students' academic and personal growth. 
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